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WHEELOCK AND COMPANY LIMITED

(Incorporated in Hong Kong with limited liability)

Stock Code: 20

PROPOSED CHANGE OF AUDITORS


Wheelock and Company Limited announces that it has been proposed that upon the retirement of Messrs. PricewaterhouseCoopers as the Company’s auditors at the forthcoming annual general meeting of the Company, Messrs. KPMG be appointed as the new auditors of the Company.

Wheelock and Company Limited (the “Company”; together with its subsidiaries, the “Group”) announces that it has been recommended by the Board of Directors of the Company to nominate Messrs. KPMG (“KPMG”) for appointment as the new auditors of the Company at the forthcoming general meeting of the Company (“AGM”) to be held on 15th August, 2005, in place of the retiring auditors of the Company, namely, Messrs. PricewaterhouseCoopers (“PwC”).  The reasons for the proposed change of auditors are that KPMG have for many years been the auditors of most of the Company’s subsidiaries and associates, including publicly listed subsidiary Wheelock Properties Limited and publicly listed associate The Wharf (Holdings) Limited.  These two companies, in aggregate owning over 95% of the underlying gross assets of the Group, have been expanding their business activities in recent years.  The proposed change of auditors would help to improve overall efficiency by achieving a more streamlined audit process, and is expected to give rise to certain reductions in overall cost in terms of management time and professional fees.

At the request of the Company, and after a review of the relevant implications by the Audit Committee of the Company with PwC, PwC have agreed not to seek re-appointment at the AGM. Arrangements have also been made to appoint KPMG in place of PwC as auditors of those subsidiaries of the Company whose auditors are PwC.
The Company hereby confirms, and PwC have also confirmed, that there are no circumstances connected with the proposed change of auditors or PwC’s retirement that need to be brought to the attention of the shareholders of the Company.

For WHEELOCK AND COMPANY LIMITED

Wilson W. S. Chan

Company Secretary

Hong Kong, 14th July, 2005

As at the date of this announcement, the Board of Directors of the Company comprises Mr. Peter K. C. Woo, Mr. Gonzaga W. J. Li, Mr. Stephen T. H. Ng, Mr. Paul Y. C. Tsui and Mr. David J. Lawrence, and four independent non-executive directors, namely, Mr. Alexander S. K. Au, Mr. B. M. Chang, Mr. Kenneth W. S. Ting and Mr. William Turnbull.


“Please also refer to the published version of this announcement in The Standard and Hong Kong Economic Journal as of 15 July 2005.”
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